## 

DATE FILED 04/25/2023 03:01:43 PM DEBORAH SZEGEDI

Minutes

Easton Board of Selecting On CT Regular Meeting April 20, 2023

7:30 PM

Town Hall Conference Room (In-Person)

And

Virtually via Zoom

- 1. Kristi Sogofsky moved to approve the minutes of the Board of Selectmen meeting, April 6, 2023, as amended. Robert Lessler seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 2. During public comment, residents spoke about the Planning & Zoning Commission approving a special permit for the Easton Village Store and the concern that this was granted with no mention of the soil contamination and whether it has been rectified. Residents expressed that action is long overdue regarding the removal of Ray Martin, Planning & Zoning chairperson.
- 3. Robert Lessler moved to approve the following tax refunds as recommended by Krista Kot, Tax Collector. 1. NISSAN INFINITI LT LLC-\$284.20. 2. SAMUEL SIMONS-\$164.18. 3. HYUNDAI LEASE TITLING TRUST-\$154.38. 4. HYUNDAI LEASE TITLING TRUST-\$394.60. 5. HYUNDAI LEASE TITLING TRUST-\$233.49. 7. TOYOTA LEASE TRUST-\$60.86. Kristi Sogofsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 4. Kristi Sogofsky moved to reappoint Doreen Collins as the Aspetuck Health District Easton representative from 5/20/23 to 5/19/24. Robert Lessler seconded. Motion passed unanimously. Robert Lessler moved to appoint Jeff Borofsky as a member to the Land Acquisition & Preservation Authority for a term ending 1/2/26. Kristi Sogofsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 5. Robert Lessler moved to approve the Driveway Variance and Indemnity Agreement, 58 Rocky Ridge Road, to Nelson Ayala for installation of Belgium block, however, not to approve the stone pillar light post as recommended by Bruce Bombero, Deputy Director of Public Works. Kristi Sogofsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 6. David Bindelglass announced that Ray Martin will resign from the Planning & Zoning Commission with an organized transition. Kristi Sogofsky thanked Ray for accepting the the Board of Ethics' recommendation and his willingness to help with a smooth succession plan.
- 7. The statement regarding the South Park property was not read as recommended by town counsel.
- 8. Public comment. A resident made some general comments about the Board of Selectmen.
- 9. Robert Lessler reminded everyone that Monday is the annual town meeting. Bob reminded all residents that respect and decorum should be exercised during public comment. All selectmen agreed. David Bindelglass mentioned that the Planning & Zoning Commission was up to date on the soil contamination situation at EVS. All information is public on the DEEP website. Also, clarification regarding the Board of Ethics executive sessions was explained.
- 10. Kristi Sogofsky moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15pm. Robert Lessler seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

3M~4.20.23